WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PLAYGROUNDS WORKING GROUP MEETING 26 JUNE 2014, 7.30PM IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL

                                                           MINUTES
                                                                                         











                             ACTION
Present: Councillors: Mr M May (Chairman); Mr P Blundell; Mrs E Evans; Mrs S Gamble;
                Non-Council members: Mrs A Whyman (for Robert’s Playground); Mr C Donegan (for Toddlers Group).
Apologies: none.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk).
1   Election of Chairman
It was proposed by Mrs Evans, seconded by Mr Blundell and with all agreed that Mr May be Chairman for the ensuing year.

2
Election of Vice Chairman


It was proposed by Mrs Evans, seconded by Mr May, and with all agreed that Mr Blundell be Vice Chairman for the ensuing year.

3
The Minutes of the last meeting
      The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
4   Provision and management of play equipment policy review

The policy document was reviewed, noting that the stated inspection frequencies had now changed to annual and weekly and that the wording of the ‘immediate’ action to be taken for a score of 16 could be clarified. A further revised inspection frequency was discussed, with options for six monthly and a reversion to quarterly being debated. On being put to the vote that it be six-monthly, 5 were for and 1 against, the proposal being carried for a costed recommendation to the Council. It was further agreed that the weekly inspection programme be undertaken on a monthly rota. Mr May undertook to inspect in July, and Mr Blundell in August, with volunteers sought for the months following.
Mr Blundell also suggested that a fund be set aside for repairs to play equipment, the Clerk undertaking to raise this matter within the budget setting process later in the year.

5
BMX track condition


The Chairman reported that the Council had received a report of an accident on the track, and that Mr Blundell had also previously noted its condition. The condition of the track, and its repair history was reviewed, with a work party agreed for the following day at 4.00pm using spare materials on site. The Clerk undertook to seek specialist advice and quotations for examination and refurbishment.

6
Football pitches use and condition


The Chairman reported continuing difficulties in agreeing terms with the football club for the booking and use of the village hall, associated with their use of the pitches for matches and training. The Clerk reported on progress with new contractors that had recently cut the recreation ground grass.

7
Senior play equipment


The Clerk reported that arrangements were in hand with an engineer to repair some remaining damage to an item of equipment damaged by a falling tree in the winter gales.

8
Litter bins and dog waste


The Clerk reported receipt of a letter from the Village Hall Committee Treasurer, complaining about the litter bin emptying service, littering in the wider grounds, and the placing of dog waste bags in the bins. After discussing options, it was proposed by Mr May, seconded by Mr Donegan and with all agreed that the Council be recommended to cancel its collection contract, remove the litter bins to encourage users to take their litter home, seek alternative means to gather discarded litter from the grounds, and that dog waste bins be procured to replace and augment those currently provided. It was further agreed that in the short term, the large bin in the junior playground be placed in the position of the small red bin outside the kitchen, with the latter then removed from service.

9 Date of next meeting

    The next meeting was set for Thursday 18 September 2014.
   The meeting closed at 9.15pm                    Signed: …………………………………………… (Chairman) 18 September 2014
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